MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

May 11, 2015
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, May 11, 2015.

Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  Also attending were Village employees Craig Moltzau and Brad Olson. The following board members were present: Gerritts, Thompson, Nelson, Bjerke, Gilbertson and Taylor.  
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Gilbertson and seconded by Taylor to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on April 13, 2015, as printed. Motion carried.
Appearances by Citizens and Others: 
Reports from Officers:
A. Police Chief: Nothing to report.
B. Zoning Commissioner: 
a. Brian Bertrang:  A building permit was submitted for a wheel chair ramp located at 117 – 7th Street.  A motion was made by Gilbertson and seconded by Nelson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.
b. Immanuel Lutheran Church:  A building permit was submitted for a sidewalk repair located at 114 Elm Street.  A motion was made by Gilbertson and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

C. Clerk:  
a. Operator’s License:   Shannon Fry – Countryside Cooperative - A motion was made by Gilbertson and seconded by Thompson to approve an Operator’s License.  Motion carried.

Reports from Committees:

A. Personnel:  
a. Personnel Committee and Parks Committee met and discussed about having a seasonal paid position created to help with the flower beds, watering flowers and miscellaneous weed whipping within the village.  The position would be a max of 20 hours at $10.00 per hour with a cap of $2400.00 for the season.  During the board discussion, George Brown’s name was brought up.  Taylor will contact him to see if he would be interested.  Motion made by Gilbertson not to exceed $2400.00 for the position and seconded by Nelson.  Motion carried.
B. Finance:  Nothing to report.
C. Public Works:  
a. 2015 Street Projects Update:  Things are going well.  They are about one-third of the way done with the project.
D. Public Safety:
a. Ordinance Sec. 12-176 – Operation of Certain Equipment:  

Motion made by Gilbertson to update Ordinance Sec. 12-176 as read below and seconded by Nelson.  Motion carried.
Sec. 12-1763 – Operation of certain equipment.

(1)
Lawnmowers, chainsaws, powered garden equipment, electric insect killing/repelling devices, and other non-construction maintenance equipment shall be operated only during the hours between 7:00 am and 9:00 pm unless within specified noise levels measured at the property line of the location at which said equipment is in use.

(2) 
Generators shall be operated only between the times from daylight to dusk unless within the specified noise levels (Section 12-173) measured at the property line of the location at which said equipment is in use.  This restriction shall not apply to emergency situations where there is a power outage not otherwise caused by failure to maintain electrical or other utilities to a residence.  Generators may be operated outside the prohibited hours contained within this paragraph so long as such operation does not violate the restriction in Section 12-179.
E. Public Welfare: 
a. Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting:  Taylor reported that the basketball court at Walnut Park has been taken out and Ellifson Concrete will be laying the new court this week.  The basketball hoops have been ordered and we are still waiting for them to come in.  The Crystal Lake playground will have an installation date of June 12th and there will be a grand opening scheduled June 20th from 2 pm to 5 pm.
b. Community Clean-Up Day:  Taylor stated that there was a nice turnout for the clean-up day.  There were approximately 18 individuals that helped with flower beds and clean the parks.  Taylor also mentioned that she spoke at the schools about SPARKS and what the committee does for the community.  
c. Strum Community Foundation:  Discussion of the lease between the Village and the Strum Community Foundation.  They would like it to include the concession stand and field over to the Veteran’s Park.  The foundation would like to start with fixing up the ballfield to get it in a better playing condition.  The lease was tabled for now; but they have permission to start with fixing up the field.  There was also discussion if insurance needed to be for the entire year or just for Brutusfest weekend.  
d. Viking Golf & Dine LLC Update:  Al and Missy attended the meeting to inform that board on the Viking.  Things are going really well and memberships are coming in quite well.  The Friday fish fry has been consistently good and things seem to running smoothly.  There are some things that need fixing in the near future.  They will keep the board updated on how things are going.

F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report:  Thompson reported that there will be a meeting in May 20th.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  
a. WET Test/North American Fly:  Brad Olson reported that another test was taken and the treatment plant passed.  There needs to be one more test done to be in compliance with the DNR and that will be done within the next week.
b. It was brought up that the treatment plant needs to have a chain and lock placed on the gate when there is no one at the plant.  That will be done this week.
I. Miscellaneous: 
a. Appointment of new board member:  There were two individuals that showed interest, Julie Booth and Josh Stendahl.  The Village Board proceeded with a ballot vote and Julie Booth received 4 votes and Josh Stendahl received 2 votes.  Julie Booth will be contacted and offered the position of Village Board Trustee.

b. There was discussion of building permits that are not completed.  It seems that there are numerous building permits that have been issued that have not been completed or started.  There will be reviews of the existing permits.

c. Nelson brought up that Memorial Day is fast approaching and wanted to make sure that the flags would be hung up.  The flower baskets will be picked up during the week of May 18th.

d. Board of Review has been set for Tuesday, May 26th at 6:30 pm.  The Finance Committee will need to attend the meeting.

e. Taylor addressed the board about a “new business” letter that she had been working on to send to businesses welcoming them to Strum.  She will be sending these out.

f. There will be a Geese Round-Up informational meeting with the DNR on Monday, May 18th to discuss the problem of the geese on Crystal Lake.
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries: A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Thompson to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries. Check #’s 36788 thru 36847. Motion carried.
Adjournment: A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Gerritts to adjourn at 8:50 p.m. Motion carried. 

_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk/Treasurer
